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Driver’s license services temporarily relocated because of fires

TOPEKA—Driver’s License services for Montgomery County will be moved 
temporarily to Fredonia for the safety of KDOR customers and staff after several 
intentionally set fires in the Independence Corporate Office building.      

The location for driver’s license and ID services in Fredonia is in the Wilson County 
Courthouse at 615 Madison St.

“The safety of our staff and customers comes first,” Director of Vehicle Services 
David Harper said. “We appreciate the public bearing with us as we transition to a 
new Independence office soon.”  

Plans to move driver’s license services to another office location in Independence 
were already underway and unrelated to the fires in the building. The location of 
the new office will be announced in the coming weeks. 

Driver’s license services will be offered in Fredonia 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Tuesday-
Friday until further notice. Because of technology limitations, only paper driving 
tests will be offered.

Police and fire officials are investigating the fires. 

For more information on vehicle services as well as a database of other driver’s 
license office locations, please visit https://www.ksrevenue.org/dovindex.html

For assistance with electronic filings or electronic payment of any taxes, call (785) 
296-6993.

The Department will resume regular telephone hours after the income tax filing 
deadline on April 17th. These normal operating hours are 8 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. 
Monday through Friday.
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